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MEDIA RELEASE
About 70% of Hong Kong People maintained Postive Views of Marriage
Centre for Life and Ethics Studies of The Society for Truth and Light today (Wednesday, 22 June 2016) announced the findings of the “Survey on Hong Kong People’s Attitude towards Marriage 2016” which was undertaken by Dr. Jacky Cheung Chau Kiu, Dr. Andrew Low Yiu Tsang and Dr. Lee Tak Yan of the Department of Applied Social Sciences, City University of Hong Kong from December 2015 to March 2016. The Survey was based on 2,051 telephone interviews with people over 18 years of age selected by random sampling. 
The Survey aimed at gauging Hong Kong people’s attitude and perception of marriage; the importance of father and mother to their next generations; and whether marriage as an institution has to be changed in the 21st century.
The telephone survey revealed that about 70% of the Hong Kong people are positive about marriage as it is about “love”, “making a lifelong commitment”, as well as “mutual care”, “companionship” and “sexual fidelity”. “Father and mother” is considered to play a crucial role in the healthy growth and development of children. On the other hand, the loss of father or mother would bring about adverse impacts to children’s development. Besides, more than 50% of the respondents considered that the “one man and one woman” marriage system as defined in the Marriage Ordinance (Cap181) is legitimate and proper. The survey also reflected that 68.8% of the respondents objected to amending the existing Marriage Ordinance to include all couples regardless of gender.
Key Findings of the Survey
1. About 70% of respondents maintained positive views of marriage which is considered to be composed of “love”, “life-long commitment”, “mutual care”.

2. About 90% of the respondents recognized that “father and mother” is very important to children’s development while losing any of the parents would bring about remarkable adverse impact on these children.

3. About 30% of the respondents were hesitant in raising children.

4. 56% of the respondents considered that the “one man and one woman” marriage system as defined in the Marriage Ordinance is legitimate and proper. (29.1% of them remained neutral.)
5. Only 12.5% of the respondents considered that the gender requirement in the Marriage Ordinance should be amended to include all couples regardless of gender.

Recommendations
1.
In order to promote harmonious marital relationship, dating couples should be encouraged to take part in pre-marital counseling courses so as to better prepare them to enter into marriage. Married couples should be encouraged to seek counseling services should they face any problems in relation to communication, child-rearing, in-law relationship, etc. at the early stage of the problem. 
2.
The Government should formulate family friendly policies and encourage the private sector to adopt flexible work arrangements for their employees. These practices will not only promote work-life balance and facilitate harmonious family life, it will also enhance productivity of the entire workforce. 
3.
With the majority of the population supporting the existing marriage system of “one man and one woman”, the Government should be cautious in considering the request of the minority in amending the Marriage Ordinance to include all couples regardless of gender.
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